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Medical School
By BEVERLY HOWARD

LEAVES of absence for Navy service were granted
to two members of the University School of Medi-
cine faculty by the Board of Regents at the March
meeting.
They are Dr . Hubert E . Doudna, professor of

clinical anesthesiology, and Dr. William Gerald
Rogers, associate in gynecology . The regents ac-
cepted the resignation of Dr . Wayne McKinley
Hull, instructor in medicine, effective March 1 .
Announcement was made that Dr . Charles Ray-

burn, professor of mental diseases, who was on
leave of absence while in the Army and who has
received an honorable discharge, has returned to
his position on the staff of the State Hospital and
to active status as a member of the School of
Medicine staff as of February 1 .
No- Dr . Charles B . Taylor, who was recently ap-
pointed professor emeritus of urology, has a record
of 28 years of service with the University School
of Medicine and Hospitals .

Dr . Ernest J. Lachman, associate professor of
anatomy, was promoted to professor of anatomy
and chairman of the department of anatomy effec-
tive February 1 .

New member of the Medical School faculty is
Dr . Albert Douglas Foster, Jr., who began duties
as professor of anesthesiology February 1 . Dr .
Foster received his M.D . degree from Harvard Uni-
versity Medical School in 1939, and since January,
1944, has served as an assistant at the Rocke-
feller Institute for Medical Research .
10- Following an inspection of the Army unit at
the Medical School (A.S .T .U. No. 3865) Maj .
Carl E . Anderson, who represented General Wiebel
of the Army Service Forces, said the unit ranked
among the best in the nation .

Alumni
News was received of the death November 7

of Mrs . Marian Houts Beverley, '38nurse, Alva .
Survivors include her parents, Mr . and Mrs . W .
L. Houts, Alva, and her husband, Edward P .
Beverley, Jr ., Washington, D . C., whom she mar-
ried in April, 1944 . Mrs . Beverley had been associ-
ated with hospitals in Oklahoma City, Washing-
ton, D . C., and Kansas.

Miss June Duncanson, '43nurse, Hobart, and
Lt . Vincent Schlegel, Rogers, Minnesota, were
married February 3 in Oklahoma City . Mrs . Schle-
gel is head nurse at the Crippled Children's Hos-
pital, Oklahoma City. Lieutenant Schlegel, a test
pilot, was stationed at Tinker Field .

Miss Pamela Prentice, '44med, Oklahoma City,
and Dr. Roy Gibson Parrish, '44med, Comanche,
were married January 20 in Baltimore, Maryland .
Both were serving interneships in Baltimore City
Hospitals . The bride was graduated from Okla-
homa City University magna cum laude and re-
ceived two Letzeiser awards as well as the L . C .
Mersfelder cup for highest scholarship honors . Dr .
Parrish, who took pre-medical work in O . U. be-
fore entering the School of Medicine, was a mem-
ber of the late President Bizzell's Honor Class .
He received a reserve commission as first lieuten-
ant in the Army at the same time as his medical
degree .
No- Announcement has been made of the marriage
of Miss Aline Scott, Atoka, and Lt. (jg) Harold
Conn, '44med, Davis, Oklahoma, on March 4,
1944, in Cleveland, Ohio . Mrs. Conn attended East
Central State College at Ada . Lieutenant Conn com-

pleted his interneship at St . Luke's Hospital in
Cleveland last October before entering active duty
with the Navy. He is now serving in the Pacific
theater.

Miss Audrey Frances Davis, '40ed, and Capt .
Frank Carlton Binkley, '39med, both of Okla-
homa City, were married January 22 in Oklahoma
City . The bride attended Oklahoma College for
Women, Chickasha, and Oklahoma City Univer-
sity as well as O . U. For the last three years she
has been employed with the International Harvester
Company . Captain Binkley served his interneship
and spent one year as resident physician at Holly-
wood Presbyterian Hospital, Los Angeles, and later
was resident physician at Good Samaritan Hos-
pital, Los Angeles . He entered the Army three
years ago and recently returned from two and one-
half years of service in the South Pacific. He was
to report to Santa Barbara, California, for his next
assignment .

10- Announcement has been made of the marriage
of Miss Helen Margaret Roberts, '43nurse, Wa-
tonga, and Dr . Henry King May, San Antonio,
Texas . Mrs . May, who attended Northwestern State
College, Alva, before entering the School of Nurs-
ing, was supervisor of surgery at the Crippled
Children's Hospital in Oklahoma City . Dr . May
received his degrees from the University of Texas,
Austin, and is a member of Phi Chi medical fra-
ternity . He holds a reserve commission as lieu-
tenant junior grade in the Navy and will go on
active duty as soon as he finishes his interneship
at the University Hospital .

Announcement was made of the marriage of
Miss Evelyn Conner and Lt . Walter K . Hartford,
'40med, both of Oklahoma City . The bride at-
tended Gulf Park College, Gulfport, Mississippi .
She has been employed in the Office of Post Engi-
neers at Will Rogers Field . Lieutenant Hartford
recently returned from 15 months of duty in the
South Pacific and was assigned to the Naval Air
Station at Memphis, Tennessee .

Dr . Charles M . O'Leary, '30ba, '326s, '34med,
and Mrs . O'Leary are the parents of a baby daugh-
ter Helen Louise born January 26 in Oklahoma
City .
Do- Dr . Fred Shadid, '38bs, '40med, and Mrs .
Shadid are the parents of a baby daughter Pamela
born recently in Elk City. Dr. Shadid is con-
nected with the Co-operative Hospital there .
Do- Dr. Phil Fife, '44med, and Mrs . Fife have
chosen the name of Mary Michael for their baby
daughter born recently in Oklahoma City . Dr .
Fife is house physician at Wesley Hospital .
Do- Maj . Bertram Weeks, '41med, and Mrs . Weeks
are the parents of a baby daughter Patricia Ellen
born February 14 in Oklahoma City . Major Weeks
was on duty with the Medical Corps in the Euro-
pean theater .
110- Lt . (jg) Byron W . Aycock, '40med, and Mrs .
Aycock, Lawton, are the parents of a baby daugh-
ter Glenda Jane born February 18 in Oklahoma
City . Now on overseas duty, Lieutenant Aycock
was formerly associated with the Oklahoma City
Clinic .

Lt . Maurice Huckins, '43med, and Mrs . Huckins
(Claudine Etter, '426a, '43lib.sci), Norman, are
the parents of a baby daughter born February 21
in Oklahoma City . Lieutenant Huckins was sta-
tioned at Fort Lewis, Washington .

Lt. John B . Gilbert, '43med, and Mrs . Gil-
bert are the parents of a baby daughter Susan
Jane born February 6 in Oklahoma City . Lieuten-
ant Gilbert was serving with the Army at Car-
lisle Barracks, Pennsylvania .
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